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Which sector do you operate in? 119 completed surveys

Attractions
2%

Accommodations
13%

Food & Beverage Services
1%

Transportation
0%

Tour Operator
1%

Recreation
2%

Camping
3%

Retail
2% Sector Assoc.

0%
Education

0%

Meeting & Conventions
0%

Culture/Heritage
1%

Arts
0%

Sports
1%

Tourism Operator
48%

Film
0%

Festivals & Events
1%

Indigenous Tourism
1%

DMO
2%

Angling, Hunting & Nature
20%

Other
5%

Sectors

Presenter
Presentation Notes
The ‘Other’ sectors are listed below:
Agritourism 
Fishing Lodge 
Cabin Rental 
Not for Profit 
local tourism destination marketing organization promoting Northern Ontario 
Public services 
Remote fly-out fishing, outposts and lodges. 



How many employees does your business have?

10 or less
67%

11-25
16%

26-50
3%

More than 50
3%

Other 
11%

Number of Employees

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
0         
some contract workers                                     
5 year round, 50+ during ski season                                         
operated by owners x 2                 
Owner operated X 2 Family run                                                 
0           
self  
0                                       
Family Owner/Operator, Husband/Wife are the only employees   
o full time 30 part time students 
None until we are allowed to open.. than plan to have 1.   
myself             



What actions have you currently taken as a result of COVID-19? 
Select all that apply.

Closed temporarily
28%

Closed permanently
1%

Laid off staff
9%

Reduced staff 
hours

8%Reduced services
9%

Not opening for the 
summer season

1%

Seasonal business/too 
early to predict

21%

thing/no change
1%

Not hiring
10%

Adopting 
business 
model

7%

Other 
5%

Actions currently taken as a result of COVID-19

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Reduced office hours                   
shortened hours - free doorstep delivery   
We may soon be losing certain wage assisted staff, and summer programming may be cut   
Government Has Forced Our Industry to Close Campers only                         
Waiting for directives from provincial government                               
Unsure if we will be able to open thissummer at all                   
Looking for other jobs               
We have been forced to close because of the border closure and lack of support from Ontario               
Looking for LOTS of financial assistance!!!       
Working from home - planning for Covid recovery                                         
not calling back seasonal staff 
Trying to reschedule for later in 2020 season 
Stopped all spending, Cancelled 1/4 of booked revenue for season. 



Please indicate what percentage of your employees are being laid off

1-25%
7%

26-50%
13%

51-75%
4%

76-100%
25%

I do not have staff in 
my business model

13%

N/A
23%

Other
15%

% of Employees Laid Off

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Four out of five staff not brought on for spring start up.   
Not hiring any employees.       
Not hiring yet except 1 person                                                     
Non resident Owner operator                             
no employees                                                           
holding off on hiring. 
2 person Staff hired temporarily for maintenance     
No lay offs as yet.       
seasonal staff - 90% not returning   
All our staff are working from home 
self             
None         
All staff should be on-board, getting the camp ready to open.  But until the border re-opens and we know tourists are allowed into the country, we cannot bring any staff into camp.   
All employees are laid off in Oct.  Have not rehired any yet         
Not sure at this point - we have seasonal workers, so none are employed until we can open   
At the moment no lay offs.  
If border is not opened on June 21, 100% of staff laid off Husband/Wife with 3 children under 5 years. 
We are essentially laid off.             
The longer this goes the more that will be laid off. 



Please indicate the risk your tourism business is facing presently. 
Select all that apply. 

Unable to pay commercial 
rent or mortgage

6%

Unable to pay 
commercial utilities

6%

Employee lay offs
10%

Closing your business 
temporarily

16%

Closing your business 
permanently

4%

Unable to pay 
staff wages

8%
Unable to pay staff 

sick leave
3%

Unable to open for 
the summer season

11%

Insurmountable debt levels
6%

Bankruptcy
2%

Significant loss of cash flow
19%

Unable to cross the US 
border in order to open by 

business in Ontario
6%

Other
3%

Current Risks

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Have had no income since 15 May.  Am surviving because my husband has pension income. Do not know what the future of my business will be. Many cancellations for whole summer season and may not ever get this business back.                                 
Our ski hill closes at the end of each season                 
Everything will be lost for 2020 as we are seasonal tourism business and Government Border Closing and Beeing deemed a non-essentail business has closed us down for the entire season 
Cabins closed so far                                       
existential crisis                     
Customers are from United States and border is closed                                 
Bankruptcy a possibility                     
Municipal Accommodation Tax at less than 10%       
clients for spring bear hunt want their money back!   
As of now we are not allowed to open for business.  If we could at least get Manitobans to come we would have some cash flow.  If we have that we can keep our staff on longer.  I completely agree in leaving the border closed for now, however Manitoba and Northwest Ontario have this virus under control.  It would be great if we could at least be open to groups from Manitoba as the risk is extremely low to perpetuate the virus. 
Unable to generate at least 60% of our typical revenue   
Clientele can not come due to border being closed to US traffic for pleasure                           
Potential $0.00 revenue/income in a 4 month seasonal business that supports family for the year   
maybe unable to open for the summer,fall and winter season in addition to losing customers since March 13, 2020.     
getting business back lack of revenue for rentals of sport fields         




Please indicate which types of COVID-19 related aid you have 
applied for. Select all that apply.

10% wage subsidy
4%

75% wage subsidy
9%

$40,000 interest free loan
35%

EI
1%

CERB
17%

Deferring GST/HST & 
Customs remittance until 

June 30
6%

I do not qualify for any 
COVID-19 aid

15%

N/A
7%

Other
6%

Which Types of COVID-19 Aid

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
I do not qualify for any other aid.     
Having talks about LOWBIC and looking at CERB, but have not applied for any yet.         
We haven’t applied for anything yet                               
Currently assessing if we will also apply for the 75% wage subsidy     
Used personal line of credit to support cashflow, government loans took too long                                                             
We were and we know of many others that could not apply for the $40,000 intere add t free loan because a portion of the employees salary are in dividends                                                   
in process of application $40,000 interest free but have not been approved yet   
Municipal Organization                                         
not yet qualified for 75% subsidy.   
will claim 10% subsidy at later date 
Will be applying for the 75% wage subsidy, but seasonal, so will be claiming May forward     
the extended Canada Summer Jobs program, and e Businss Shared Cost 



Has your Landlord applied for the Ontario-Canada Emergency 
Commercial Rent Assistance (OCERCA) program?

Yes
1%

No
9%

I do not qualify
13%

I do not have a 
commercial Lease 

agreement
71%

Other
6%

OCERCA Program

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Do not rent.      
 Unclear as of today as it is City property where we have our boats                                                                 
Own my own property                         
Land Lord hasn't applied yet                               
have lUPS with the government                                   
not applicable   
Landlord is City of Thunder Bay 



Please indicate what percentage of your workforce you were able to 
sustain with the Canadian Emergency Wage Subsidy (CEWS)

1-10%
7%

11-20%
1%

21-30%
0%

31-40%
1% 41-50%

1%

51-60%
0%

61-70%
1%

71-80%
2%

81-90%
1%

91-
100%

2%
My application was not 

successful
1%

I did not apply because I 
do not qualify

46%

N/A
37%

CEWS



What other forms of aid/resources do you require during COVID-19? 
Select all that apply.

Expand Access to 
government aid for 
seasonal business

17%
Greater access/eligibility 

to the CECRA
1%

Increased access to 
interest free loans

11%

Increased access to 
direct financial aid

11%

Debt forgiveness
9%

Information on when 
and how you will be able 
to re-open your business

22%

information on when 
and how the border will 

re-open to the US
22%

None
2%

Other 
5%

Other Forms of Aid

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Seasonal workers start up could be covered by wage subsidy       
None             
Uncertainty with US border opening is a big issue. We have reservations for later that are held by US guests which really hope to visit, and we desperately need that business. However them holding those reservations also restrict us in booking any others that may have a greater possibility of actually being able to stay with us. However if we cancel them - should a positive decision be made on border we have lost those guests confidence and any possibility of return visitation. This is all becoming a nightmare for resorts to try and manage                                 
Government Grants so We can Conver Our Business to another form of earning income 
Help with long term debt restructuring without headaches               
Federal regs. (border, aircraft) vs. provincial regs. (fees, LUPs, leases)                       
we need to have some grants as we cannot sustain more debt to our business.  Economic impact of debt to the GDP  is going to cripple our economy             
Access to loans                                         
My need forgivable grant   
AS a US owner of Canadian tourism business, need access to property         
NEED A DATE FOR OPENING & "PROTOCALS"   
*KEEP BORDER CLOSED as protection for remote vulnerable population & conmunity; ensure 14 day quarantines for any travellers.  MUST PROTECT our indigenous and remote populations!   Provincial and Federal tourism funding aim at tourism businesses and entities       
property taxes forgiven   
I don't want or need a handout, but an interest free loan, to use for capital expenditures, to keep people working, with a payback of maybe 4 years would be reasonable for me.  It could also increase the tax base, thus creating more eventual income for both the business and the Government. 
FYI, loans are useless in this situation.  We will never recover our revenue loss but will take on more debt - interest free or not!   
Help with lost revenue                             
As a US owner I HAVE to get to my lodge for maintenance.  
Upgrades.  And changes to my lodge for safety related to COVID.  PLEASE let US lodge owners into the country.  If the border opens all at once and we are not there to prepare our camps later this summer we are screwed Agri-stability in the event that we cannot get our crops sold.   
expanded access to government aid for volunteer based and not for profit organizations               



Is the current COVID-19 Government aid sufficient to ensure that 
your tourism operation will remain viable and ready to open when the 
restrictions are lifted?

Yes
18%

No
54%

Other
28%

Is the Government aid Enough?

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Other (Please Specify)
Unknown at this time, season is still in jeopardy     
we'll be ready to open but there is no aid available making for a tough year I don't know.                             
We will not know until next season   
Being seasonal, will not know till later in season.     
Have not accessed any yet   
Our summer programming is subsidized by Canada Summer Jobs and Young Canada Works grants. We have been rejected for all notifications so far. Government aid has not been of assistance to our tourism operation.   
The Closing of the Border until the end of June has ended our ability to operate for the entire 2020 season. 
Need help with recovery and cleaning requirements     
unsure at this time     
It depends on how long we are forced to be closed and when the US border opens.               
Unknown         
No aid to date but received some information regarding RRRF                   
Unsure due to large loss of May &June business as is our biggest part of the season 
Not applicable         
Certain aspects of the business may not be able to recover 
May just not open. Due to cancellations.       
Waiting on applications to be processed. Don’t know yet     
Only if business owners are allowed across border to get ready for when it opens     
That very much depends on when... 9/2020 is too late for any revenue before late 5/2021. It will be a tough winter!               
Need information on protocols to see if I can acquire items needed ie: disinfectant, sanitizer, PPE etc.  If they are unavailable or too expensive 
can't open   
not sure yet 
unknown   
does not apply   
I do not qualify for the aid.       
maybe, if we lose our season, we will need to make it through the winter to our next season.  
We are lucky in that we have had no cancelations, our customers are just rolling their deposits for next year or later in the summer.  However we rely on those deposits to get us through the off season.  If we lost the season and CERB continud  for the winter months, we would be fine.  Assuming we have a season next year!     
Not receiving any. Will be ready to go though when restrictions are lifted       
I am unsure.  We had all staff positions hired, but some are looking for other positions in case the border does not re-open this year.     
Unknown at this time         
NOT EVEN CLOSE   
Uncertain if government aid will be sufficient because governments have not provided clarity on how long shut downs and border closures will continue to last. The original goal was to flatten the curve to not outstrip the healthcare system. That appears to have been accomplished and now we are at the mercy of the opinions of a small number of public health officials and politicians.           
na 
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